STATEMENT

CAJE is deeply concerned about the allegations made by the UK government, which we believe are profound and potentially far-reaching.  The Committee's draft statement dated 24th September 2009 confirmed that Ms Kravchenko would not participate in the preparation or adoption of the findings of the Committee in cases C23 and C27 and clarified that she would withdraw entirely from the consideration of Case 33.  

In our view, this was a more than satisfactory proposal to deal with the concerns expressed by the UK government.  We are, therefore, concerned to note that the UK government is asserting that " ... the only possible outcome would be for there to be a fresh consideration of the issues by a new body, untainted by the conflict".  

We cannot see why this is necessary.  There is simply no basis for suggesting that C33 can be "tainted" as Ms Kravchenko had no involvement in the discussion and will have no role in the preparation and adoption of the final report.  By holding that C33 is similarly tainted, in the absence of any involvement on Ms Kravechenko's part, the Government appears to be questioning the integrity of the Committee members and thus, by extension, the compliance mechanism as a whole. This must not only be of concern to Committee members (who devote their time to the Committee in good faith and without reimbursement) but has the potential to seriously undermine the future implementation of the Convention, which relies on the support and involvement of contracting Parties, individuals and NGOs in many countries.  CAJE therefore finds the UK Government's position unsustainable and regrettable. 

Our understanding of the issue is supported by the Committee's report of its 24th meeting, paragraphs 18 and 36 at: http://www.unece.org/env/pp/compliance/CC24/cc.24.report.v.2009.09.18.pdf)

CAJE is also concerned that the Government's letter mis-represents what actually happened and that this may draw those reading the correspondence to draw adverse inferences.  The letter states: "The Government would like to record its profound concern that (a) a member of the Committee should have received submissions from her husband and close professional colleague without drawing the attention of those appearing before the Committee to that relationship".  This suggests that the "submissions" were not made in front of the Committee and those present, but were made in private - which is clearly not the case and is not supported by any facts.  Finally, if the reference to "submissions" is intended to mean the comment made by Professor Bonine in the open session of the Committee's twenty-forth meeting, this is incorrect.  Professor Bonine was not acting as a representative of, or counsel for, either the Communicants or the amicus, but as an Observer in accordance with the modus operandi of the Committee.  

In the light of the above, CAJE therefore urges the Committee to reject the Government's request in relation to Case C33, which unnecessarily diverts attention from the matter in issue - the question of the UK's implementation of the Convention.

